Pierce County ATV Association Minutes
Longbranch, EImwood
July 17, 2017

Members Present: Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Larry and Sharolyn Johnson, Chuck and
Carol Gregg, Ken Majeski, Darren Place, Steve Raechke, Recreational Officier Jeremy
Brookshaw.

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.

Secretary’s Report was read by Sharolyn Johnson. Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report by
Tina Huppert, second by Chuck Gregg. Motion passed.

Treasurer's Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer's Report by
Sharolyn Johnson, second by Steve Raechke. Motion passed.

Old Business:

President Larry Johnson needs to take skid loader down to the Richardson property yet.
President Larry Johnson needs to talk to the Richardson’s about using silo staves on the trail on
their property. Several trees were down on the Richardson’s property after the storm. Thank
You to whoever opened up the trail.

Pierce County ATV Fair workers need to be by the water tower between 5:15 p.m. and 5:30
p.m. on August 11, 2017 to work at the Pierce County Fair Truck and Tractor Pull.

WATVA Northwest Regional Meeting is August 12, 2017. Hosted by Rice Lake Snow and Dirt
Club, 2251 County Highway SS, Rice Lake, WI 54868. Registration starts at 8 a.m.

Sheldon Huppert will talk to Neil Gulbranson and Jeff Holst about Trenton access route.

New Business:
WATVA is going to work on legislation for ATV/UTV route signage.

Polk County Board Meeting authorizing the development of multi-use, multi-season trail
management plan for Stower Seven Lakes State Trail. Meeting is July 18, 2017 at Polk County
Government Center at 6:30 p.m.

Member Comments:

Jeremy Brookshaw said there were no complaints about ATV/UTYV traffic. He also talked about
and had fliers for Trempealeau County ATV Club Ride and Southern Wisconsin Off Road
Bicycle Rides and he talked about the off road motorcycle ride done in the Ellsworth area. He
mentioned that Sue Gerdes and Scott Freier do a lot of work on this event. He also asked what
they are doing in the Town of Oak Grove. President Larry Johnson said he has not heard back
anything.



Members and Jeremy Brookshaw had discussion of counties in Minnesota for UTV’s to ride
roads.

Darren Place asked about EE and President Larry Johnson told him that the county turned ATV
route down.

Discussion was to try and get to Bay City thru the Jack O’Neil property, He may let us use it.

Discussion took place to maybe have a booth at the fair next year, Sheldon Huppert suggested
to make a BIG map of the county and put all the routes and trails on it. Jeremy Brookshaw
suggested to get the people informed about how to get road routes open and what is required to
travel on roads.

Chuck Gregg says he will see if his son-in-law can help to fill the hole on the railroad bed.

The next meeting will be Monday, August 21, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at Sneakers Pub and Eatery in
Spring Valley. Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Steve Raechke, to adjourn the meeting at
7:22 p.m. Motion passed. Members are encouraged to ride your ATV/UTV to the next club
meeting.

Respectfully submitted by,
Sharolyn and Larry Johnson



